
851 S.W. Sixth Avenue, Suite 1100                                            Steve Crow                                                                        503-222-5161 
Portland, Oregon 97204-1348                                              Executive Director                                                                  800-452-5161 
www.nwcouncil.org                                                                                                                                                      Fax: 503-820-2370 

Tom Karier 
Chair 

Washington 

Joan M. Dukes 
Vice-Chair 

Oregon 

 

Frank L. Cassidy Jr. 
“Larry” 

Washington 
 

James A. Yost 
Idaho 

 

W. Bill Booth 
Idaho 

 
 

 

Melinda S. Eden 
Oregon 

 
Bruce A. Measure 

Montana 
 

Rhonda Whiting 
Montana 

 
January 4, 2008 

 
MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO: Council Members 
 
FROM: John Shurts 
 
SUBJECT: Briefing and retrospective on 2007 litigation 
 
 
 On the agenda for the January Council meeting is a briefing and retrospective on significant 
litigation that occurred during 2007.  I have been out of the office and not able to prepare the 
presentation outline in time for the packet.  I will send you something early next week. 
 
 The main focus of the briefing will be the Ninth Circuit decisions concerning the Northwest 
Power Act: NEDC v. Bonneville; Portland General Electric v. Bonneville; and Golden Northwest 
v. Bonneville.  We will also draw from the key developments in the Biological Opinion litigation, 
in the litigation over NOAA’s salmon and steelhead listings and hatchery policy, and perhaps a 
few others. 
 
 While this is billed as a retrospective, my intent is not to focus on a bare summary of the 
opinions.  I intend instead to draw from the holdings an outline of the legal relationships that 
have resulted now that the dust has cleared, and to emphasize the opportunities and challenges 
thus presented. 
 
 
 
 


